
Dear Friends and Partners in ministry,              Aug 1, 2017 
 
Praise God we have made it through another three months of safe travels and deputation 

meetings! Through your faithful prayers and giving, God has provided us with 27% of our support 
so far. We are praying we reach our target of 50% by the end of 2018 when we hope to move to 
Southern California.  

We are excited about what God has done these past few months. In August, we enjoyed 
a wonderful church homecoming. It was great to reflect on what God has done through Shalom 
Baptist Church. In September, the bus company where I used to work was in need of help for the 
first month of school so I was able to substitute drive. This was a huge blessing for us as we were 
in need of some extra money for the van. The engine light had been on for awhile. I assumed it 
was only in need of a tune up; however, it was a little more complicated. Long story short,  a friend 
of mine had a newer engine and transmission with only 40,000 miles on it. With his help and the 
generousity of another friend, we replaced our 114,000 mile motor and transmission for only 
about $800. Now the van is running great and since the engine light is off, I was able to have the 
van inspection done right on time. What seemed like a bad situation, actually turned out to be a 
blessing in disguise as we expect to get many more miles out of the new motor. We are so thankful 
for friends who are willing to drop everything to help us out!  

While driving the school bus, I had several opportunities to witness to some coworkers 
who were working as bus monitors. One in particular, is very involved with the Catholic church but 
was receptive to Biblical truths. He professed that he believed exactly what I told him and that he 
knew he was saved. Please pray for him to continue to seek truth!  

We also had an interesting experience in Pennsylvania when I handed a young man a 
Gospel tract at a Taco Bell drive thru. He looked puzzled and thought that I somehow knew he was 
going through some difficulties. I told him I didn’t know anything but that God does. I have never 
seen anyone more greatful to receive a tract! These things just contually remind me how many 
people in our own country have yet to hear the truth of the Gospel and it is truly heartbreaking. 

October has kept us very busy with meetings for which we are so thankful. The kids are 
traveling well and are still enjoying meeting new friends. Judson especially, remembers all that 
many of you have done for them. Recently, I have been searching more into housing options in 
Southern California. I have started to look at land in areas outside of San Clemente where the cost 
is about half. We are considering buying an RV and a truck to not only travel with but live in on 
some property in California until we can build a modular. We are still weighing all the pros and 
cons, but this seems like the option that will help us get out there the cheapest and the fastest as 
well as free us up more in our deputation travels. Please pray very hard with us that we will have 
wisdom in these decisions and that we will trust in and follow God’s leading. We cannot tell you 
how much we value your love, prayers, and support. God’s people are so very good to us and we 
are so grateful! Please also continue to pray with us for hearts in San Clemente to be prepared 
even now to hear the Good News with which we have been so unworthily blessed! 

   
Gratefully Yours, 
Stephen, Charity, Judson, Samuel and Noah Jenney 


